

Memorandum

To: Aina DeViet, Mayor

From: Michael Di Lullo, CAO

Date: February 29, 2024

Re: Community Emergency Preparedness Grant Program

This note is to inform you that the Municipality of Middlesex Centre was approved for Community Emergency Preparedness Grant funding in the amount of \$47,005.43 for the Community Emergency Preparedness Grant (CEPG) Program for an Emergency Shelter.

The CEPG Program provides funding to help community organizations purchase emergency supplies, equipment and services.

We will prepare a council report to inform all of council in due course.

Sincerely,

Michael Di Lullo

Chief Administrative Officer

cc: Colin Toth, Director of Fire and Emergency Services

Tiffany Farrell, Chief Financial Officer